
Agreement on Niagara River clean-up

In a recent environmental review of the

Canada/US border by Canada!s Minister of

the Environment TOM McMilIan and US Envi-

ronmental Protection Agency Administrator
Lee Thomas, the dlean-up of the Niagara

River was a central issue in the talks which

ranged f rom acid ramn to problems of the
Great Lakes.

In a joint communiqué, the two officiais

agreed on the need to achieve significant

reductions in the loadings of toxic chemnicais.

in the Niagara River and they committed

their agencies to complete, by July 1, 1987,
a technical documentation of the pollution-

control measures needed to reduce direct

discharges to the river.
Mr. McMillan and Mr. Lee sald that it is

desirable to establish goals for the reduc-

tion of toxic loadings identified in the 1984
Niagara River Toxics Committee Report at

the earliest possible date. As an example,

they suggested that: a 50-per-cent reduction

of certain toxic chemicals, taking into

account applcable water quality and drink-

Canada Reports

Volume 2, No. 12

ing water standards, May be achievable by
1995 or sooner.

The two officiais also agreed to CO-

ordinate the existing chemical pollutant con-

trol activities in the Niagara River in both

countries; establish a common basis for

assessing the toxic chemical loadings to,

the river; identify prioritieS for control mea-

sures which will reduce these loadings;, and

evaluate the success of these measures.

Canada and the United States are cur-

rently working actively on Niagara River is-

sues. Activities include river monitoring, con-

trol of industrial and municipal discharges,
proper management and dJean-up of dump-

sites, identification of chemicals of concemn,

and co-operation on other technical and

scientific issues.
The plan to î dean up the Niagara River

represents a major effort by the two coun-

tries to, address a shared toxic chemîical
pollution problem. It is the top priority for a

co-operative approach to sohMng a problemn

in the Great Lakes Basin ecosystemn.

Flexi-fuel vehicle tests

Ford of Canada and Sheli Canada are work-

ing to produce "smart" cars that can tell

the difference betweenY gasoline and meth-

anol, and a mixture of the two. The cars will

be able to run on both fuels f romn a common
fuel tank.

This year, the flexible fuel systemn is being

tested in up to 20 experimental Ford Cr0 wf

Victorias in Ontario. Both the federal and

Ontario governments are helping to finance

the $1 .4-millon program.
Tests on the flexible fuel systemn be-

gan in 1983 when Ford Escorts were

fitted with an optical fuel sensor and a

modified fuel injection system. As a re-

suit of these tests the company expanded

the program.

AutomiatlC adjustmleflt
In the current tests, the sensor will auto-

matically adjust the engine to whatever
methanol-gasoline fuel mixture is in the tank.

An ethanol compatibilty study is also

planned as part of the program, to determifle

whether the sensor will also, work for

ethanol.gasolifle mixtures.
A workable flexible-fuel vehicle is ex-

pected to be a significant technologicai deve-
loprnent. Cars that could run on gaisoline and

'é methanol would help stretch current gasolifle

supplies, and also help prove that methanol

Ois a feasible, competitive alternative to, gaso-

line- Metiaiol can be produced from a vanlety

of sources, including naturel gas, coal, wood

cand wood waste.


